
Rev. Msgr. Thomas Derivan, Pastor�

Rev. Joseph Ligory, Parochial Vicar�

Rev. Edmundo Gomez, Retired, �

Rev. Robert Imbelli, Weekend Associate�

Deacon, John Figueroa�

Mrs. Josephine Fanelli, Principal�

Mrs. Marie McCarrick, Dir. of Religious Education�

Nadia Papayani, Dir. of Music�

RECTORY: 718�892�1900/1901                            WEBSITE: www.sttheresachurchbronx.org            SCHOOL: 718�792�3688�

FAX: 718�892�1146                                                   E�MAIL:    rectorystc@aol.com � RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: 718�792�8434�

Church of St. Theresa�

A Caring Community Reaching Out To One Another in Christ�

SUNDAY MASSES�

Saturday at 5:00pm, �

Sunday at 7:30am,  9:00am(Italian), �

10:30am(Family Mass) 12:15pm , �

1:30PM(Spanish) & 5:00pm�

�

WEEKDAY MASSES�

Monday thru Saturday 8:00am & 9:00am�

�

DEVOTIONS�

Miraculous Medal & St. Theresa �

Novenas after Monday morning Masses�

St. Anthony Novena after Tuesday �

morning Masses.�

�

Thursday 12 Noon Mass �

& Eucharistic Adoration�

�

Exposition & Benediction of the �

Blessed Sacrament First Friday 6:00PM �

�

2855 St. Theresa Avenue, Bronx, New York   �

CONFESSION�

Saturdays from 4:00pm to 5:00pm �

and by appointment�

�

BAPTISMS�

Baptisms take place most Sundays �

after the 1:30pm Mass.�

We ask  parents to attend the Baptism �

preparation meeting.   Register at the �

Rectory for the meeting.  �

The date of the Baptism will be discussed 

at the Baptism meeting.�

�

MARRIAGES�

Call the Rectory at least six months in�

advance of the wedding date to make an �

appointment with parish clergy. �

ST. THERESA’S FAMILY IS OUR FAMILY�

“ST. THERESA STRONG”�



CHURCH OF ST. THERESA, BRONX�

FROM THE DESK OF FATHER DERIVAN�

�

   Our Lord in the gospel today gives us His blessings, as we call them, His Beatitudes.  “Blessed are you poor...Blessed are you who 

hunger.”  He tells us that what we experience in this life is one thing; what we are promised in eternal life is another.  “The Kingdom of 

God is yours...You will be satisfied.”  And the last of the Beatitudes is a hard one: “Blessed are you when people hate you, when they 

exclude you and insult you and denounce your name as evil because of Jesus.”  He adds, “Rejoice and be glad for your reward will be 

great in heaven.”�

   No one likes to be disliked.  No one likes to be excluded and certainly no one likes to be hated.  And yet that is precisely what Jesus 

says is in store for those who follow Him and, even more, that we are blessed when we are hated and insulted and denounced by others.  

Blessed, he says.  And why?  Because it is a sign that we are really following Him.  Our way of life as Christians goes against the way 

of this world.  Our values, our morality, our priorities in life, our belief that life does not belong to us but to God�these things go 

against the way things are in this society of ours.  And for that reason the world hates Christians.  The world hates anyone who stands 

up for truth and goodness and righteousness.  That is the way it was for the first Christians, who were persecuted by Roman soldiers.  

And it is the same for us who are Christians today.  We do not suffer from a Roman soldier’s sword.  Instead we suffer from a society 

that tries to snuff God out of life, a society that says your values are outdated, a society that hates Christianity because it really hates 

Christ and all that He stands for.  The great Archbishop Fulton Sheen wrote this, “It is my good fortune to belong to a Church that is 

hated.”  He meant this: the fact that the Church is hated, shows that it is telling the truth.  For Jesus was hated because He told the truth.  

Bishop �

Sheen said, “If you want to find Christ today, then find the Church that does not get along with the world.  Look for the Church that is 

hated by the world, as Christ was hated by the world.”�

   Perhaps you have faced this subtle kind of persecution in your own life.  It can come, shall we say, from outside or inside.  From �

outside�people who do not share your Catholic faith may not respect you for practicing yours.  They may ridicule our beliefs in the 

sanctity of marriage, in the sacredness of all human life, in our need to follow a moral way of life in everything we do, whether that is in 

our own personal lives or in our work or simply in our dealings with others.  We must be ready to face this subtle kind of persecution 

from outside.�

   But then there might be another kind of persecution, one that we may not even recognize at first�a persecution from inside.  We all 

know fellow Catholics who do not practice the faith.  They may say to us, “Why bother going to Mass?...Why bother living by the �

commandments?...Why bother honoring the Pope and following his teaching?  Why bother trying to grow stronger in your faith through 

prayer and the sacraments, especially Holy Communion and Confession?”  You may have encountered that “inside persecution” even 

from family members and friends.  In a sense it is harder to deal with that than the “outside persecution” because it may come from �

people we respect and even love.  And that can be harder than anything else.�

   We are called to do three things.  First, keep your mind straight on the truth.  Do not be tricked by the logic of this world.  The world 

would say that gay marriage is permissible because everyone should be free.  The fact is that God said, “A man leaves his father and 

mother and becomes one with his wife and the two become one together.”  Be strong in what we believe as Christians.  Second, do not 

be afraid to explain the Church’s teaching.  The Church teaches truth and truth makes sense.  We must not be afraid of telling the truth 

and making sense.  And third, remember that Jesus promises you a reward, a reward for suffering the hatred of this world, a reward for 

living the truth.  Let us never forget his promise, especially when times are hard, when Christians and their Church are hated for the 

truth, “Rejoice and be glad.  Your reward will be great in heaven.”�

�

� � � � � � � � � � �   Father Thomas B. Derivan�

� � � � � � � � �

Living in God’s Kingdom Each Day�

�

   So often when we pray, at Mass or on our own, we recite well�worn words like “They Kingdom come,”  a petition on our lips each 

time we offer the Lord’s Prayer.  This distinct prayer looks to the end times when the earth will be transformed.  God’s reign will be 

one of peace and joy, of truth and justice universally established forever.  It is a pledge to welcome God’s Kingdom and it is our �

uttering of our own hopes and pleas that we too will be welcomed into God’s kingdom.�

   How different that is from the world we see in the daily headlines, or in the news.  They are all conflict and confusion, including �

families being torn apart, migrants fleeing war, death and destruction.  Or the stories remind us not all are heeding the Word of God. 

Some are consumed by the material world and its fleeting satisfactions.  Our world is steeped in scandals, bribery, murder and every 

crime.  It is often almost defeating.  How can I, one person, manage to make a dent in the world’s most painful problems and sorrows?  

It’s enough sometimes to throw up your hands and give in to the lawlessness and misery.  We see suffering and pain, and we are, for 

the most part, comfortable in our warm beds, with full stomachs.  But there is something each individual can do to assuage the pain and 

to make the world more reflective of His vision.  We can best advance the coming of God’s rule (which in essence has already come 

with the �victory of Christ over sin and death) by our own adherence to His example.�

   The Kingdom of God is within you.  Christ assures us.  Our cooperation with God’s grace establishes His kingdom within us, and in 

our own area of influence.  It grows silently and obscurely like a seed in the ground and like yeast in the loaf.  As the root of the tree 

can scratch the hardest stone, so does God’s Rule overcome all obstacles.  Prayer, patience and following God’s will � three things we 

can do right now, to ease the life of someone miles away.�

�

� � � � � � � � �                 (From Franciscan Mission Associates)�



SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME�

MESSAGE OF OUR HOLY FATHER POPE FRANCIS�

�

   Jesus’ teaching, as magnificent as it is, can appear to some as a “hard saying”.  Because living in love, even as Christ loved us �

(cf.Eph 5:2), entails imitating his own self�sacrifice, dying to ourselves in order to be reborn to a greater and more enduring love.  The 

love that alone can save our world from its bondage to sin, selfishness, greed and indifference to the needs of the less fortunate.  That is 

the love we have come to know in Christ Jesus.  It became incarnate in our world through a family, and through the witness of Christian 

families in every age it has the power to break down every barrier in order to reconcile the world to God and to make us what we were 

always meant to be: a single human family dwelling together in justice, holiness and peace.�

   The task of bearing witness to this Good News is not easy.  Yet the challenges that Christians face today are, in their own way, no less 

difficult than those faced by the earliest missionaries.  It was their daily witness of fidelity to Christ and to each other that won hearts 

yearning for a word of grace.  That witness remains a perennial source of spiritual and missionary renewal for God’s holy and faithful 

people.�

   Of course, there will always be people who resist the Good News, who “murmur” at its “hard words’”.  Sometimes we must face icy 

waters and stormy seas to follow Jesus.  But may we never be swayed or discouraged by the icy stare of indifference or the stormy 

winds of hostility.�

   But let us also humbly acknowledge that, if we are honest with ourselves, we too can find the teachings of Jesus hard.  How difficult it 

is always to forgive those who hurt us; how challenging always to welcome the migrant and the stranger; how painful joyfully to bear 

disappointment, rejection,  betrayal; how inconvenient to protect the rights of the most vulnerable, the unborn or the elderly, who seem 

to impinge upon our own sense of freedom.�

   Yet it is precisely at those times that the Lord asks us: “What about you, do you want to go away too?” (Jn 6:67).  With the strength of 

the Spirit to “encourage” us  and with the Lord always at our side, we can Answer: “We believe; we know that you are the Holy One of 

God.”  With the people of Israel, we can repeat: “We too will serve the Lord, for he is our God.”�

   Through the sacraments of Baptism and Confirmation, each Christian is sent forth to be a missionary, “a missionary disciple.”  The 

Church as a whole is called to “go forth” to bring the words of eternal life to all the corners of our world.  May all of us be confirmed 

and strengthened, parents and grandparents, children and young people, men and women, religious brothers and sisters, contemplatives 

and missionaries, deacons, priests and bishops, to share the joy of the Gospel!  Share the Gospel of the family as joy for the world!�

�

                                                                     (Pope Francis�Homily, Mass for the World Meeting of Families, Dublin, August 26, 2018)�

�

�

�

�

�

�

   We are acquainted with the life of this Saint from his Acts, composed by the Church of Smyrna, and abridged by Eusebius.  They 

form a very authentic document of Christian antiquity.�

   St. Polycarp embraced Christianity while very young, about the year 80, and became a disciple of St. John the Evangelist who made 

him Bishop of Smyrna, probably before his own exile to Patmos in 96.  Polycarp governed that See for seventy years, and among his 

disciples were St. Irenaeus and the writer Papias.  The former has recorded that his master knew St. John and others who had seen �

Jesus.�

   From Eusebius, St. Irenaeus, and St. Jerome we learn that about the year 158 St. Polycarp went to Rome to consult Pope Anicetus 

regarding the date of the Easter celebration, as there was a difference between the East and the West.  It was agreed that both might �

follow their own custom.  In the fourth general persecution, under the Emperors Lucius Verus and Marcus Aurelius, the Saint was �

apprehended and brought before the proconsul.  Refusing to deny Christ, he was condemned to be burned.�

   The authors of the Acts tell us that they were witnesses of the fact that the flames did not touch Polycarp, but formed an arch over his 

head.  Thereupon, he was pierced with a sword; such a great amount of blood issued from the wound that it extinguished the fire.  The 

death of the Saint occurred about the year 155.  His body was burned, but his bones are preserved in the Church of San Ambrogio in 

Rome.�

�

PRAYER  God of all creation, You led St. Polycarp into the company of the Mar tyrs.  Through his intercession we ask that, as 

we share in Christ’s cup of suffering, we may one day rise to eternal life.  �

� � � � � � � � � � � � �         Amen. �

FEBRUARY 23RD�

ST. POLYCARP�

Bishop and Martyr�

Please continue to share the peace and joy of our faith with 

others .   There are so many that are in the need of Jesus.  Can 

you be for all of us a living sign to all our parishioners and 

neighbors, and tell them for us “we need them and love them”.  

Someone may hear and accept the invitation from you and 

return home to worship the Lord with us.  So please invite a 

friend, relative, or neighbor to come with you to Church next 

Sunday.  God will do the rest.  Let us share our treasure of faith 

with others.�

LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR�

Special Collection�

�

The Little Sisters of the Poor will be at our parish on Saturday 

and Sunday February 23rd & 24th, 2019 to take up a collection 

for their Home for Aged Poor in the Bronx.  The Little Sisters 

welcome the needy aged into their homes where they find �

security, friendship and the assurance of loving care.  They are 

grateful for all of our support for their work.�



FEBRUARY  17, 2019�

HOMEBOUND�

If any member of your family or if any of your neighbors are 

“Homebound” and would like to receive Holy Communion at 

home, please call the Rectory so that a Priest or Eucharistic �

Minister might visit them.�

MANY THANKS�

We are most grateful to all our wonderful parishioners who have 

sacrificed so generously by increasing their weekly Sunday �

Contributions.  Please know that your weekly increase is for the 

betterment of St. Theresa Parish, for the building up and �

improvement of our parish.  We are most grateful to all of you 

who have helped to make a difference in our community.  �

Please continue to help us in order to keep St. Theresa Parish 

the vital, growing parish that it is.�

�

THE SACRAMENT OF THE PRESENT MOMENT�

�

It is the most natural thing and often seems easiest to escape the 

difficulties of the moment by seeking refuge in the past, or 

dreaming about a golden future where problems no longer �

exists.  Yet the present moment is all we really have.  One of the 

secrets to living one day at a time, is by realizing what the �

spiritual writers call � the sacrament of the present moment.  A 

beautiful guide to this path is a book by the same name The �

Sacrament of the Present Moment written by 18th century Jesuit 

Priest Jean�Pierre de Caussade.  Despite its age, the wisdom �

contained is it is perfectly suited for today’s fast�paced, �

electronics�obsessed and distracted world.�

   Fr. Caussade details simple ways followers are able to clear 

the clutter away and be with God in the present.  First realize 

that God is fully present always hiding in ordinary details of our 

lives.  His divinity guides as we make simple decisions, what to 

say, how to comfort, how to counsel or praise your child for his 

actions that day.�

  Fr. Caussade then reminds readers that he means what he says 

about the PRESENT.  Don’t dwell, don’t look for God’s Word 

tomorrow.  Be aware, He is speaking to you today, now.  That 

calm you infrequently feel in traffic, or in line at the pharmacy.�

That is your chance to speak to God or better yet, listen.  And 

find the joy and love in God’s will for us � follow the impulses 

that you know are given to us by God and be JOYFUL.�

   Another bit of advice, don’t sabotage yourself and don’t �

underestimate your ability to be holy.  Fr. Caussade  writes, 

“Holiness consists of one thing only, namely fidelity to God’s 

plan.  And this fidelity is equally within everyone’s capacity.”�

He notes there is active and passive practice of fidelity.  The 

active practice consists of following the general laws of God and 

the Church; passive fidelity consists of “accepting what most 

frequently can not be avoided and in suffering with love that is 

to say with resignation and sweetness what is too often endured 

with weariness and discontent.”  How often do we complain 

when a husband or wife changes plans, or our child disappoints.  

Too much of that and our relationship not just with our loved 

ones but with our Lord suffers.  Fr. Caussade’s advice is to see 

God’s hand in the change or the disappointment; �

perhaps our Lord is making room for �

something else in that person’s life.  We don’t always �

understand our Lord’s plans for us but if we live in the present 

moment and trust His will above our own, we will find a �

spiritual peace that has up until now eluded us.�

�

� �     (From Franciscan Mission Associates)�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

   Church historians affirm positively that St. Peter founded the 

See of Antioch before he went to Rome.  Antioch was then the 

capital of the East.  St. Gregory the Great states that the Prince 

of the Apostles was Bishop of that city for seven years.  It is 

also a fact, based upon the unanimous consent of Christian �

antiquity, that St. Peter was at Rome and founded the Church 

there.  However, his sojourn in the capital of the Roman Empire 

was not continuous, as he was often absent when performing his 

apostolic functions in other countries.�

   This feast, which commemorates St. Peter’s pontifical �

authority, formerly was celebrated on two different days: on 

January 18, in honor of his Pontificate at Rome, and on �

February 22, in honor of his Pontificate at Antioch.�

�

PRAYER  Almighty God, You have built Your  Church on 

the rock of St. Peter’s Confession of Faith.  Grant that nothing 

may divide or weaken our unity in Faith and love.  Amen.�

FEBRUARY 22ND�

CHAIR OF ST. PETER THE APOSTLE�

FEBRUARY 22ND�

SAINT CATHERINE DEI RICCI�

b. April 23, 1522, Florence, Italy�

D. February 2, 1590, Prato, Italy�

   Catherine was born in a palace at the height of the �

Renaissance.  She entered a Dominican convent but was �

considered so stupid and undisciplined that she barely made it to 

her final vows.  As she matured, however, her dedication and 

humility won the respect of the entire community.�

   For twelve years, beginning in Lent, 1542, Catherine spent 

every Friday in a state of ecstasy (trance), as she relived Christ’s�

Journey to Calvary and manifested the stigmata.  The head of 

the Dominican Order investigated and declared, “There is �

nothing to doubt about this soul, but everything to revere.”  Still 

dubious, Pope Paul III sent his own man, a cardinal, who also 

became convinced that Catherine’s experience was authentic.  

She maintained an extensive correspondence with the spiritual 

leaders of her time, including Philip Neri, a practical man not 

given to visions.  Neri resided in Rome and Catherine was in 

Tuscany, but he claimed that she appeared to him and they �

conversed together at length.  This meeting was sworn to by five 

witnesses and is mentioned in the bull of Philip Neri’s �

canonization.�

   During the investigation that led to Catherine’s own �

canonization, more than twenty nuns testified about the celestial 

fragrance that clung to her and lingered in the room where she 

died.  Some compared this “odor of sanctity” to violets, but 

most could not liken it to anything on earth.  Her incorrupt body 

is venerated at the basilica at Prato.  The Dominican Order 

keeps her feast on February 4th.�

�

Catherine ably governed her convent and warned her nuns 

against too much austerity: “We are not to aim at dying, but at 

living to do good.”�



Taking your children to Mass isn’t always easy but it’s worth it.� �

By Beth Meleski�

�

   These days, when my family arrives at 9:30AM Sunday Mass (usually fast�walking in just as our celebrant starts up the aisle), my 

husband and I can be relatively secure in the knowledge that we will make it through the service without incident.  This was not always 

the case, and on Sunday morning, not long ago, those more capricious days were brought back to me.�

   The woman in front of my family was heavily pregnant with her second child.  Her oldest was a lively and curious 2�year�old.  The 

toddler colored quietly through the readings and snacked on impossibly tiny and uniformly cut pieces of fruit through the parable of the 

barren fig tree.  During the collection she found her lovey�an item often given to provide a child with comfort�deep in the recesses of 

her mother’s purse and settled in for a cuddle.  By the time of the consecration, however, she wanted only to tap dance on the pew as 

we kneeled.�

   I watched as the mother made a face at her husband.  I heard her exasperated whisper, “She’s being so bad today.”  I could relate.  

Once upon a time, I had two toddlers, just a year apart in age, so the look on that mother’s face and the slump in her shoulders were 

memory to me.�

   I stopped the mother after Mass as she shrugged into her coat and collected the crayons scattered around her pew.  The father already 

had led the little girl out, anxious for damage control.  �

   She looked at me guardedly, probably steeling herself to be berated or criticized for her daughter’s behavior.  “It’s worth it,” I said to 

her, “Bringing her to church each week.  It’s worth it.�

   She apologized anyway, “She’s usually so much better.  I don’t know what got into her today.”  To start with, I thought, she’s 2.  She 

has a 10�minute attention span, but has been asked to remain still and quiet for over an hour.  Instead I responded, “She did great.”�

   As I told the mother to have a good week and turned to find my own brood, my youngest child raced past me on her way to play tag 

in the grass outside the church with her friends.  I made a halfhearted effort to slow her down to a more dignified pace.  But in truth, I 

was delighted that she felt comfortable enough in this place to let her hair down.  She is not disrespectful, only joyful.�

   I watched as my other two, now teenagers, followed more slowly.  They caught up with some friends and began talking and laughing 

just a bit too loudly to be appropriate.  Again, I let it go, preferring their casual comfort to a caution that will make them less easy here.  

These are the children who, as potty�training preschoolers, were hurriedly rushed up the aisle when, invariably, they loudly insisted 

they had to use the bathroom just as the church plunged into silence.  �

   I have been in the shoes of this mother many Sundays before.  My husband and I have pacified with toys and rolled our eyes over 

their heads and hissed warnings and smiled encouragingly  as responses and prayers grew from tentative and unfamiliar to confident 

and certain.�

   Over the years, and still today, we choose, time and again, to brave the wrath of children awakened too early on a weekend morning, 

in order that we might continue to attend Mass as a family.  We prioritize religious education over sports, dance rehearsals and social 

events.  We find ways, in our increasingly secular world, to work our faith into our lives; sharing parables and the stories of the saints 

as bedtime stories and stopping for evening prayers each night, a practice that reconnects us after a long day of going our separate 

ways.  We rely on our “village” to help us set examples in words and deeds.�

   As I walked out of the church that morning, my phone vibrated.  I squinted in the sunlight as I read the text message from a friend: “I 

just have to tell you now much I enjoyed watching your daughter belting out the responses in Mass today!  So sweet!” �

   That was the payoff.  I realized that after so many years and tears�theirs and mine�my husband and I nurtured our children’s faith, 

helped to make our church feel like home and conveyed that the Mass had meaning.  We persevered and powered through, using all the 

diversions and tactics at our disposal�toys, books, coloring, snacks, threats and bribes.�

   And when that failed, we acknowledged our blessed mess and apologized with a rueful laugh to the people worshiping behind us.  I 

have offered doughnuts to these poor souls as compensation and said a prayer that our barren trees would someday flower.  �

   I motioned to my husband on that morning and called the kids.  As we headed to the car, my son sauntered up humming the Mass’ 

closing hymn.  Close behind, his sister joined in, softly singing the refrain.�

   I breathed in the moment as the littlest one grabbed my hand.  She said, “Hey Mom, know what?  I wasn’t bored in church today.”  

“Oh good, honey.  Why do you think that is?”  “Well, Mass doesn’t seem so long when you know how to join in.”�

    Not all Sundays are like this.  There are still Masses in which arms remain crossed and frowns never budge.  There are Sundays 

when my husband and I must insert ourselves between feuding children.  During these mornings I, like the owner of the fig tree, �

wonder if the fragile buds we are nurturing will continue to bear fruit.�

   But on that Sunday morning, I wiped away a tear and silently repeated the words I said to that mother: “It’s worth it.”�

�

(Reprinted from America Magazine, May 9, 2016)�

�

�

�

�
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�

   KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS MEMBERSHIP/BENEFITS:�

�

   The Knights of Columbus is the Largest Catholic Men’s Fraternal Organization in the world.  Membership in The Knights of 

Columbus in NOW available to most Catholic Men through our NEW Online Membership.  If you are a Catholic Man, at least 18 years 

of age and would like to have access to the Membership Benefits available for you and your family, just go to knights.net or �

KofC.org/Join Us to become an Online Member .  For  questions or  more information, please contact, General Agent Bill 

Schneider, at 914�420�6836 or email: william.schneider@kofc.org.�



SATURDAY  FEBRUARY 16, 2019�

5:00PM� Angelina, Salvatore & Sarah Masi� �

SUNDAY  FEBRUARY 17, 2019�

7:30AM� Parishioners of St. Theresa Parish� � �

9:00AM� Adelfo Casiano� � � �

10:30AM� Sal Zottola� � � � � �

12:15PM� Marilyn Taibi�� � � �

1:30PM� Msgr. Neil Graham� � � � �

5:00PM� Vevette Samuels� � � � �

MONDAY  FEBRUARY 18, 2019�

8:00AM� Shan Haxhari� � � � � �

9:00AM� Dora Skori� � � � � �

TUESDAY  FEBRUARY 19, 2019�

8:00AM� Edwin Crespo�� � �

9:00AM� Eileen Newelle� � � �

WEDNESDAY  FEBRUARY 20, 2019�

8:00AM� Mario LaBarbera� � � � �

9:00AM� Theresa Zieran� � � �

THURSDAY  FEBRUARY 21 , 2019�

8:00AM� Nest�Haxhari Families� � � �

9:00AM� Mentor Loci Family� � � � �

12NOON� Domenica & Angelo Merenda� � �

FRIDAY  FEBRUARY 22, 2019�

8:00AM� Mary Cea� � � �

9:00AM� Charles & Mary Szivos�� �

SATURDAY  FEBRUARY 23, 2019�

8:00AM� Vevette Samuels� � � � �

9:00AM� Carmela Piscotta� � �

5:00PM� Carmen Rodriguez� � � � �

SUNDAY  FEBRUARY 24, 2019�

7:30AM� Parishioners of St. Theresa� � � �

9:00AM� Anella Giuliano� � � �

10:30AM� Salvatore Cernaro� � � � �

12:15PM� Lena Rubuano�� � � �

1:30PM� Msgr. Neil Graham� � � � �

5:00PM� Harry Thomas�� �      � �

THIS WEEK’S ALTAR BREAD IS IN LOVING MEMORY�

OF�

SALVATORE CERNARO�

LOVE, JOSEPHINE & JOHN FANELLI & FAMILY�

�

ARE YOU A REGISTERED PARISHIONER�

All new or unregistered parishioners are asked to please register 

by phone or in person at the Rectory or fill out the information 

below.  Many items of importance will be mailed home in the 

course of the year.�

�

�

NAME___________________________________________�

�

�

ADDRESS________________________________________�

�

�

PHONE#_________________________________________�

�

�

CELL#__________________________________________�

�

�

E�MAIL_________________________________________�

�

�

PLEASE RETURN TO THE RECTORY OFFICE.�

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE RECENTLY DECEASED �

MEMBERS OF OUR PARISH AND THEIR FAMILIES�

GLORIA KALLIOMAKI, ANTOINETTE CAFARO�

&�

LOUISE ERCOLANI�

�

�

THE FLOWERS IN FRONT OF THE ALTAR THIS WEEK�

ARE IN LOVING MEMORY�

OF �

SAL ZOTTOLA�

LOVE, THE ZERAFA FAMILY�

PETITION BOOK�

Have you noticed our Petition Book in the vestibule of the 

Church?  Every Saturday before the 5:00PM Mass, the petitions 

entered into the book for that week are brought up to the altar of 

the Blessed Mother, where they remain for all the weekend 

Masses.  Please pray for these intentions.�

PRAY FOR THE SICK OF OUR PARISH:�

 �

 Phyllis Amitrano, Maryann Cale Bannan, Eileen Buckley, �

Nancy Cardone, Elaine Reiss Cina, Joseph Cina, �

Phyllis Caruso, Pasqua Del Prete, Marie DiPolo, Thomas Egan, 

Frank Ferrara, Rita Ferrara, Daley Gribbon, Ita Griffin, �

Sean Howell, William Keenan, Sal Lanza, Frank Maiorana, �

Maryann Maiorana, Diane Martino, Joe Martino, �

Theresa Martino, Patrick & Jimmy McCoy, �

Isabelle O’Brien, Frank Oricco, Marie Petillo, Marie Russillo, 

Camille Siciliano, Mario Simeone, Toni Spahr, �

Florence Valentine, Dean Valentine, Nicholas Vasti, �

Frank Vertullo, Irene Vesely.�



 Julius C. DiFiore
Attorney at Law

3231 Ampere Avenue
Bronx, NY 10465
718-828-6407

Member, St. Theresa Parish
Appointments at your convenience

David J. Stevens D.D.S.
Practice Limited To Orthodontics

1228 Pelham Parkway South

Bronx, New York

597-2722

The real taste of Jamaica
Kingston Tropical Bakery Inc.

(718) 798-0076
4000 White Plains Rd. (at 226 St.) Bronx, NY

Hot fresh tasty Jamaican Patties, Cocobread, 
Hardo Bread, Buns and other tropical delights.
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Funeral Home

(718) 792-0270 | www.schuylerhill.com 

“Serving the Throggs Neck
Community Over Half a Century”

James E. McQuade, Owner
3535 E. TREMONT AVE, BRONX
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